
SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

2010 MINUTES 

 
December 9, 2010 
Attendance: P. Margolin, G. Moretti, M. Srugis, J. Wissler, D. Himes, M. Brown, D. Limoli, B. Kerry, J. Czyzowski,  
 
Agenda 
Housekeeping Issues (10)      
            Introduction of new environmental engineer 
            Acceptance of minutes 
            Milk carton recycling status 
            Questions on annual report 
Plans for Drop Off Center renovation and communication – Janusz (10) 
Allied Waste assessment of pick up issues (5) 
Goals & Committee format for 2011 (15) 
Littering in town – forming a subcommittee (30) 
            (Neighborhood signage, residents’ role, business’ role, SWAC role) 
            State litter programs 

Town-business recycling partnerships (5) 
Recycling newsletter options (10) 
            Gotbooks revenues 
            Vendor 
            Qtrly column 
BL2011 planning (5) 

 
 Housekeeping issues: 

o Minutes were accepted 
o Paul talked to Londonderry Times and they agreed to Gail doing a Green column 

every couple months. First piece will be in December. 
o Bob Kerry, the town’s new environmental engineer was introduced 
o Paul suggested members respond to the monthly agenda email to indicate their 

attendance plans; the committee agreed  
o Paul requested help from other members to write the meeting minutes in 2011; we’ll 

revisit this in January 
 Janusz presented the status of the Drop-Off Center, with photo slides. Work is on schedule, 

and will control the water table while allowing us to open earlier in the season in the future 
(likely 1 month delay in 2011) 

 Donna reported that 213 residents went to HHW Day, 25% from Derry. This is a decrease. 
 Litter Subcommittee – Mike explained that they must meet publicly and report to us. We 

need to advertise for membership. Mike to talk about it at a Council meeting. We discussed 
the subcommittee’s purpose and activities 

 BL2011 – discussed the need for more volunteers, planning for ALERT support, and Paul to 
send the list of companies to the committee to help draw up the 2011 list at the next 
meeting. 

 Marty briefed us on the Conservation Task Force progress. 
 Meeting time: 7:00 to 8:45 

 


